10 DOWNING STREET
LONDON SWIA 2AA

From the Private Secretary

18 May 1988

As you will know, the Prime Minister saw Paul
Reichmann some weeks ago and subsequently visited Canary
Wharf with him on 11 May. On both occasions Reichmann urged
the Prime Minister to visit some of his developments in
Toronto. The Prime Minister was non-committal, referring to
her busy programme there.

Reichmann has written repeating the proposal. I
enclose a copy of his letter. I suggest that we keep the
possibility in mind but make no arrangements for the time
being. If against expectations there is a spare hour in
Toronto, then we might take up the suggestion at the last

minute.

I am replying in this sense to Reichmann.

CHARLES POWELL

His Excellency Sir Alan Urwick, K.C.V.0., C.M.G.




10 DOWNING STREET
LONDON SWIA 2AA

18 May 1988

From the Private Secretary

The Prime Minister was grateful for your letter of 13
May and the suggestion that she should visit some of your
developments in Toronto. Her programme is already very full
and I fear it may not be possible. But if there is an
opportunity, I shall of course contact you - possibly very
much at the last moment.

CHARLES POWELL

Mr. Paul Reichmann.
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